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We came within与Cm Of Bleasby,s alert forf10Oding from the RiverTrent Iast

month, after a旧he rain we had, but the FAG team we「e ready as ever for sw肺

action should flooding had occu「red′ having frequentIy monitored the ditches

and dykes within and around the Parish. AIso with Pete「S PerSeVe「anCe Of

checking the Trent, SOmetimes as much as fou「 times a day as it quickIy rose.

The P.C.has now purchased a new store for housing the flood equipment

which wi= make access much easier for the wardens. Thanks must go to the

Wagon and Horses for previousIy a=owing the flood equipment to be stored in

their outhouse.

Peter reported to the FAG at our 」anuary meeting on the findings ofthe PC

questionnaire section offlooding, and it st紺appears that the main concem for

householders is the insurance of property. The PC had refe「red resident′s

COnCemS tO Our locaI M.P. Robert Jenrick as the gove「nments FIood Re scheme

appea「S tO be having I軸e e什ect on some insurance companies, We await his

findings and reply which l am sure Peter w帖ncIude in one of his 「eports in

Bleasby News in the near future.

Our antiquated foul water drainage system sti= continues to be a prob獲em

from time to time・ We can only re刷brce the message of not putting wipes or

buiky waste down toiIets′ and not pouring fat down sinks. Maybe one day we

may get an upgraded system to a=eviate the probIems.

1 am ve「y pleased to reportthat we have a newfIood warden on ourteam.

Stua巾has now undertaken the necessary training on hea-th and safety

requi「ements・ He w紺be responsible forthe area from the Church to Gibsme「e

Thankyou to aIl theteam who quietIy continueto monitorthe Pa「ish and try

to keep us fIood free, through rain and shine

Elaine France

Chairman FAG.


